
AUDLEY MILLS PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES
6.00pm Monday 25th November 2024
Audley Mills Medical Education Centre

Small Meeting room
1
Present: Brian Dawbarn (Chair), Dr Tim Wright (TW), Sally Mason (Practice Manager – SM), Laura Rich (Practice Manager, LR), Michael Spoor (MS), Julie Saunders (JS), Pauline Dunmore (PD), Robert Godfrey (RG), Sue Tuck (ST)
Apologies: Cllr. Ian Ward & Dave Windle
1. Welcome and apologies. 

BD welcomed ST the new member of the group and briefly went through the format and purpose of these meetings.  SM apologised again for the push back with the date of this meeting due to the fact that herself and LR had both suddenly lost a parent.
2. Minutes of last meeting 
Confirmed as accurate and detailed. The issue from the previous meeting regarding amending the wording on the website had been changed and the SM and LR went through the number of full and part-time doctors which was not straight forward.  The doctors classed as full-time were on 9 sessions per week.  SM & LR advised there were 4 doctors full time on nine sessions and 9 doctors who were part-time, but these doctors carried out between 7 and 4 sessions per week.  The total amount of full-time equivalent GPs totalled 9.5 out of 13.

They also advised the surgery currently had four GP trainee registrars.

3. Update

· Leavers & Joiners
SM advised there were currently two new receptionists.  One had already joined the surgery and one was due to join in December.  Both new ladies were in addition to the current staff and were not replacements.

SM also advised there was a new doctor – Dr. Miah Fariha who was part of the PCN (Primary Care Network) bank of staff.

She would be working at Audley Mills on Mondays and Wednesdays.

SM for the purpose of the meeting went through what the PCN meant and how it functioned working collaboratively alongside the other practices in this PCN.
· Lift
SM explained that the lift had now been fully refurbished and was working well.  SM apologised to the group for the inconvenience whilst this work was carried out.  JS mentioned that she felt the disruption whilst the work was conducted had been managed well with patients (including herself) being advised that there was no working lift in the Education Centre when booking an appointment to ensure that an alternative appointment could be secured if a patient relied on the lift.
· Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV) / Covid / Flu
LR advised that the RSV was a new vaccine primarily for 75–79-year-olds which is being offered to this age group alongside Covid & Flu this year for the first time.  RSV is a common virus that causes coughs and colds but can cause serious lung infections including pneumonia and bronchiolitis.   She explained that the update had been surprisingly good despite the lack of advertising. Age group restrictions are not set by our practice but by NHS England. 
Covid & Flu sessions were continuing with ‘mop up’ sessions still taking place for the housebound patients.  BR asked about the update and LR advised that the Covid numbers slightly reduced each year, but Flu remained quite popular.
· Anti-social Behaviour

SM & LR went through the details of how the surgery had been affected by a group of youths who were defacing the surgery and vandalising the premises, being abusive to staff and patients.  Groups of them congregated in King Georges Park smoking shelter and were seen drinking alcohol and then coming into the surgery to use the toilets causing havoc.  LR & SM had been working with the local council and police to get these youths behaviour under control and had even discussed the possibility of having to lock the surgery doors to stop them from entering. The surgery had spoken to local shops selling these youngsters alcohol and notified the local schools of the behaviour of these youths.  The surgery had requested the smoking shelter in the King Georges Park is moved away from the surgery but, to date they had not heard if this was possible.  This seemed to continue throughout the summer but had since stopped now the colder weather had arrived.  
· Practice Brochure

SM explained that the practice brochure had been trimmed down and also that the surgery had engaged with local primary schools to run a competition to replace the picture of the old windmill on the front cover.  A local child – Lily Pound from Grove Wood school had won the competition and received a gift voucher.  Her school had been notified and the practice brochure with her picture on the front would be issued to all new patients and would also be available as a link on the surgery website.  
4. Complaints & Compliments Summary

BD went through the complaints stating that there were 32 compliments to 11 complaints which was good considering the size of the surgery.  ST asked how patients could make complaints and SM explained the avenues available to patients – email, complaints forms, verbally, phone, and by letter.  LR and SM outlined that the complaints were discussed in the weekly clinical meetings and there was also a Complaints return that had to be submitted to NHS England on a quarterly basis to ensure that complaints were monitored externally.
SM also mentioned that compliments were circulated to the staff to ensure a good morale boost.  LR went on to explain that the complimented staff were put into a drawer at the end of each month to receive a gift card if they were personally mentioned. 
Any further comments / suggestions:
· TV Screen - JS

JS mentioned that the screen in the waiting room was difficult to see with some of it in such small print.  SM explained that some of the footage on the TV was sent from external sources so could not be amended and LR mentioned that the other remaining bits had been increased in size as much as possible.
· Online Triage – PD

PD mentioned that her daughter’s surgery had moved to total triage which seemed to work extremely well.  TW explained that the surgery had looked at this but felt that following some bad feedback from other surgeries, Audley Mills had decided not to move to this. It was felt that the time involved in running a total triage appointment system was too long and not productive enough.

· GP to book appointment – MS

MS asked why when a GP asked to see a patient in three weeks’ time that he/she didn’t book this appointment themselves whilst the patient was present.  TW advised that if the doctor had strictly advised he wished to see you again in three weeks’ time then he/she should book the appointment but, in the case where the patient is asked to return in three weeks if they haven’t improved, then this should be made by the patient themselves.  LR also explained that the doctor may have spent fifteen minutes on the consultation and then booking the appointment with the patient present could also take up doctor’s time pushing the doctor to run late.

· Consultants Letters – MS

MS explained that letters from the hospital were sent to the surgery and the patient, and some patients feel the need to google some of the medical terminology in the letters which could be quite alarming.  TW explained that this was a problem with secondary not primary care and that the consultant should explain to the patient in the appointment exactly the care and treatment so that the letter should not cause alarm.  
5. Suggested date of next meeting – February 2025 – Date to be confirmed. 

